
 

Report of 
Conversation 

Conversation Type: Phone Conversation 

Nicole Williams contacted Laurie Warner Herson 

Client: Sites Authority 

Job: Sites Reservoir Project 

Project/Task 
Number: 

537.20 

 

Date: April 19, 2021 

Time: 2:30pm 

Contact: Laurie Warner Herson 
Sites Authority Integration, CEQA/NEPA Lead 
Phenix Environmental 

Phone: 916.201.3935 Ext: N/A 

ICF 
Employee: 

Nicole Williams 
Senior Environmental Planner 
Sacramento, CA 

Phone: 916.231.9614 Ext: N/A 

Subject: Discussion of Public Services and Emergency Responders 

Discussion of April Meeting between Authority/Integration and Maxwell Fire Department: 

- Receives approximately 250 calls per year, which include East Park; frequently receive 
calls in the evening from East Park.  

- Maxwell is likely going to be covering the area of the reservoir in Glenn County because 
a Glenn County fire department has gone out of business.   

- Maxwell will be splitting duties with Willows Fire District in general.  

- Currently the fire district only has several permanent staff and the rest are volunteers. 

- Discussed supporting emergency services through different avenues including possibility 
of public safety station at the reservoir that would be shared by the fire department and 
sheriff at the admin building; helicopter pad(s); providing more equipment.  


